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May 29, 2018 
 
Ms. Ruth Mahoney and Dr. Havidàn Rodriguez 
Co-Chairs 
Capital Region Economic Development Council 
Hedley Park Place 
433 River Street – Suite 1003 
Troy, NY 12180 
 
Dear Ms. Mahoney and Dr. Rodriguez, 
 
I am pleased to write on behalf of the board and staff of the Palace Performing Arts 
Center, Inc. (PPAC) to convey our whole hearted support for the City of Albany’s 
application for Governor Cuomo’s $10 million Downtown Revitalization Initiative grant 
competition. As New York’s Capital City, Albany should – and can – present visitors 
and residents with a vision of the best that New York State has to offer. The cultural, 
economic, and creative resources of our city have the potential to be a model for 
Upstate Development and an exemplar of New York State’s rich history and bright 
future working hand-in-hand. Receiving this grant funding will help make “Albany”  
a synonym for innovation in urban redevelopment.  
 
The PPAC owns and operates the historic 1931 Palace Theatre. Standing at a central 
gateway to the City of Albany, the Palace – and the in-progress plans for its 
renovation and revitalization – are representative of the remarkable resources that the 
Downtown Revitalization Initiative has to draw on in Albany, as well as the impact that 
these funds would have in Albany. The Palace is the largest theatre in the region, and 
regularly brings world-class entertainers to Albany, drawing more than 200,000 
patrons a year to downtown. It also serves as the home for the Grammy Award-
winning Albany Symphony.  
 
Our $29M Renovation and Revitalization Project will expand the Palace’s backstage 
and load-in capacities, enhancing the number and variety of performers we are able 
to bring to Albany, while also ensuring that all areas of the Theatre, administrative 
offices, and Arts Education facilities are fully accessible and ADA compliant. This 
project was a 2017 Regional Economic Development Priority Project and received a 
$2.5M Empire State Development grant in the last round of CFA funding. We 
recently hired the construction management firm for the project and are in the pre-
construction phase of planning and fundraising. We anticipate that the project will 
create 39 new private sector permanent jobs, while retaining 29, and creating at least 
68 construction jobs. Conservative estimates project that expanded entertainment 
options at the Palace will increase its economic benefit to the City of Albany to 
$10M annually.  
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The Palace Renovation and Revitalization Project is part of a larger community-wide effort to develop 
and brand a Downtown Arts & Entertainment District in Albany. The creation of this District – 
which will be greatly enhanced by DRI grant recognition – builds on the existing asset of the Palace 
Theatre to expand performing arts offerings and employment opportunities, further improving the 
quality of life in the Capital Region. I urge you to support this important project by designating Albany 
as the 2018 Capital Region Downtown Revitalization Initiative recipient. Please feel free to contact me 
should you have any additional questions or require additional information.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Susan Rosko Fogarty 
Executive Director 

 

 
 
 







  

June 1, 2018 
 
Ruth Mahoney & Havidàn Rodriguez 
Co-Chairs 
Capital Region Economic Development Council 
Hedley Park Place 
433 River Street – Suite 1003 
Troy, NY 12180 
 
Dear Ms. Mahoney and Dr. Rodriguez, 
 
The Downtown Albany Business Improvement District fully supports the City of Albany’s 
application for Governor Cuomo’s $10 million Downtown Revitalization Initiative (DRI).  
This innovative approach to economic development is transforming communities 
throughout New York State, and will have major impacts to our Capital City should Albany 
be selected this year. 
   
The Downtown Albany Business Improvement District has worked to restore, promote and 
maintain the character and vitality of downtown Albany since 1996.  We are currently 
working on two projects that overlap with the Clinton Square area outlined in the DRI 
application:  a wayfinding project and the redesign of Tricentennial Park.  Both projects are 
needed for the growing residential population in Downtown and the significant increase in 
visitors due to the opening of the new Albany Capital Center last year.   
 
We are in the planning stage of developing a comprehensive, integrated wayfinding 
system for the Albany’s central business district.  We have hired Corbin Design to develop 
concept plans and site potential locations to provide better access to our public parking 
facilities, as well as move residents and visitors alike throughout Downtown to the vast 
number of cultural, architectural, recreational, and entertainment destinations.   
 
Wayfinding creates repeat visitation by increasing the awareness of the depth of the 
destinations our City offers.  In many cities they have experienced up to 30% increase in 
visitors upon implementing a wayfinding program.  We anticipate this development will 
result in a total investment of as much $700,000 to implement the signage package over 
the next year and a half.   
 
The BID, in conjunction with CHA, has developed concept plans for the redevelopment of 
Tricentennial Park.  This $1.2million project has been designed to incorporate technology 
that is being developed at the Smart Cities Innovation Technology Center at Kiernan Plaza.  
It will service the over 1,000 residents currently in the CBD, as well as the thousands of 
residents in two of the lowest income neighborhoods in the City that are directly adjacent 
to Downtown.  The amenities proposed for the Park are not only desired by our residents, 
but demanded by those choosing to live in an urban environment.  These investments will 
continue to attract new residents, development and retail, ultimately creating a stronger 
City core, creating new jobs, and increasing property values.   
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Receiving the $10 million DRI award for the City of Albany would enable monumental 
advancements to occur within the identified boundary and is critically important as we 
move forward with the redevelopment and beautification of numerous sites and the 
implementation of related projects and programs.  Thank you for the opportunity to 
provide support and input into the application.  Please feel free to contact us should you 
require any additional information.  I can be reached at 518.465.2143 ext. 115 or via e-
mail at gsteffens@downtownalbany.org.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Georgette Steffens 
Executive Director 
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May 18, 2018 

 

Ruth Mahoney and Havidàn Rodriguez 

Co-Chairs 

Capital Region Economic Development Council 

Hedley Park Place 

433 River Street, Suite 1003 

Troy, New York 12180 

 

RE:  Governor Cuomo’s Downtown Revitalization Initiative Grant 

The Wilson at 191 North Pearl 

 191 North Pearl Street, Albany, New York 

 

Dear Ms. Mahoney and Dr. Rodriguez, 

 

I am writing today to express my support of the City of Albany’s application for Governor Cuomo’s 

Downtown Revitalization Initiative $10 million grant competition.  

 

As a longtime resident, real estate investor and broker, and active community member, I am excited to see 

what could become of this great downtown neighborhood with the much needed help this grant will 

provide.   

 

We are currently working towards developing an eighteen unit residential project at 191 N Pearl Street on 

what has long been an abandoned and environmentally challenged lot near the Palace Theater. 

 

This project will result in an initial investment of approximately $3,600,000.00 and will create a 

significant amount of jobs during construction.  It will also provide a much needed improvement to such 

an underutilized area and would be an incredible catalyst to realize numerous other investments that are 

certain to follow.  

 

Ensuring Downtown Albany has the State’s $10M support is critical as we move forward.   

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me directly at (518) 337-3705 to discuss further. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Rudy R. Lynch 

191 North Pearl, LLC 



June	1,	2018	
	
Kostandin	Kacani	and	Enkelejda	Papa	
Co-Owners		
518	Apartments		
298	Lark	Street	
Albany,	NY	12210	
	
Dear	Ms.	Mahoney	and	Dr.	Rodriguez,	
	
With	the	surplus	of	vacant	and	abandoned	buildings	it	has	been	our	mission	to	help	mitigate	
them	and	develop	the	community	to	its	full	potential	for	over	15	years.	The	implementation	of	
Governor	Cuomo’s	Downtown	Revitalization	Initiative	would	only	help	our	efforts	to	further	
enhance	the	communities	in	which	we	live	and	work.	For	these	reasons	we	fully	endorse	the	
City	of	Albany’s	application	into	this	grant	competition.	As	members	of	the	community	first,	and	
real	estate	developers	second,	we	would	love	to	see	the	positive	impacts	that	$10	million	
dollars	would	add	to	our	city.	We	are	currently	working	with	other	community	leaders	to	
establish	an	anchor	to	help	aid	in	the	revitalization	of	one	of	Albany’s	more	neglected	
neighborhoods	which	overlaps	with	the	target	area	of	this	grant	program.	In	doing	so	we	hope	
to	increase	property	values	in	the	surrounding	area,	allow	for	an	area	in	which	the	community	
can	connect,	and	establish	a	foundation	for	the	growth	of	another	healthy	neighborhood	in	our	
city.	Providing	more	employment	and	promoting	a	safe,	healthy,	and	community	first	
environment	is	our	priority	and	the	incorporation	of	the	grant	would	further	accelerate	this	
process	for	our	project	and	others	throughout	the	city.		
Please	feel	free	to	contact	us	at	518	3313510.	
	
Best,	
	
Kostandin,	and	Enkelejda	
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